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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

We have LOVED seeing our Y2 and Y5 children returning to school this week. There have been happy children and 

happy parents and carers and happy staff.  It will be lovely to enjoy the last few weeks of hopefully…….gulp…..a bit of 

normality. A reminder in-school provision finishes for children on Friday 17th July with online learning remaining for the 

20th and 21st July. Robin 

Stars of the week 

BLM Poem  

We’ll never forget the name of George Floyd. 

An innocent man whose life was destroyed. 

Like other black victims of police fatality. 

This is just one of many fatalities. 

Just because of the colour of his skin. 

That cop what went on from within. 

We shouldn’t let others suffer the same. 

This fight must go on and with his name. 

Protests have spread across the U.S. 

People of all cultures are in distress. 

They fought with their lives; now families are crying. 

Innocent people are literally dying. 

We need to stop this and fast, 

So we must not let this go vast. 

by Khaled in Hedgehogs 

Shout Out 

Our last date for children IN SCHOOL will be Friday 17th July.  Online learning will 

continue on 20th & 21st. 

September Return to School 

The Government has announced some guidance on the return to 

schools for the new academic year. The SLT will look at this over 

the coming week and make a plan to fit Primrose Hill. The 

guidance includes increasing the sizes of bubbles, allowing all 

school to mix with other groups although socially distancing as 

well as making attendance compulsory for all.  I will translate all 

of the guidance over the coming weeks so we are as ready as we 

can be, baring no significant changes over the summer. 

Online Learning 
We have been looking over the children’s learning and the 
quality of work across Evidence Me and Google 

Classroom.  We are so impressed with the creative and 
inventive approaches to the work as well as being so 

overwhelmed by how much support and encouragement you are 
getting from your families at home.  This is brilliant!  Well done all. 

School Improvement Plan 

This week I posted a questionnaire to parents and carers in preparation for compiling our SIP for the coming academic 

year. Your input into this is really important. Thank you if you have contributed already. If not, follow this link:   

https://forms.gle/HPLurFAneqJF7V2u8 
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Short Story Competition—Living in Lockdown 

On The Hill magazine are looking for short stories about living 

through the Coronavirus Lockdown 

from local residents. The story can 

be based on your own experience or 

be fictional. Stories should be no 

more than 1000 words. There are 4 

age categories you can apply through 

on their website and First prize for 

each category is a £20 book token 

for Primrose Hill Books. The best entries will be posted online as an 

archive of these strange times. Winners will be published in On the 

Hill when it returns as a print magazine. Closing date is 31st July 2020. 

http://onthehil l . info/2020/06/l iving -in-lockdown-short-story-

competition/  

Year 1 

Dr Mae Jemison was the first African American woman who 

went into space. She took some photos of people/things 

with her that she wanted to be included as part of her 

mission. The children in Year 1 have been thinking about 

who they would like to be included if they were to go into 

space... 

Year 4 

Year 4 have been looking at shapes and symmetry in maths. We also 

explored these through Art using Kandinsky’s work as inspiration. 

Year 6 

Year 6 have been busy learning different types of sewing 

stitches. We have now started making our own cushion 

covers - even our own cases! 

Year 2 

In Year 2 we have been learning about personification in 

poetry after listening to poems by Valerie Bloom. Then we 

wrote our own poems about Primrose Hill. We hope you 

like them.  

Project Day 

We have seen some AMAZING work on this weeks Project Day with 

the theme Loving Engagement. It’s always so nice to see our students 

being passionate on certain causes that affect their environment. Well 

done every one. 

Key Worker Children 

Y6 Key Worker children enjoyed making cookies on 

project day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y2, 3, & 4 children experienced magnet painting which 

wrapped up science & art in a colourful package.   

EYFS 

This week,  in school and at home the Ladybirds class theme has 

been centred around our amazing canals, in particular the Grand 

Union Canal, which our local canal forms part of. Here are some 

lovely examples of their work. Tadpoles class have had lots of fun 

this week going for walks, being very creative and making their own 

under the sea pictures using collage materials and doing lots of 

exercises and dancing. Froglets class have had another fantastic week. 

We have been enjoying watching puppet shows performed by the 

Little Angel theatre all about hats. Both at home and in school the 

children have had lots of fun making their own puppets and puppet 

theatres to tell their own stories.  
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